
 

April 3, 2023 

 

Neal Jackson, Rep 

300 N Salisbury Street Rm 603 

Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 

 

 

Dear Representative Jackson,  

 

We have received a request to have SR 1477 (Old Plank Road), between the Town of Robbins Municipal 

Limits and SR 1479 (Lakey Siding Road) evaluated by the North Carolina Department of Transportation. 

The request was sent in October of 2022 to have the speed limit reduced from a 55 mph zone to a 45 mph 

zone in an effort to preserve the safety of the Bright Light Baptist Church congregation and citizens 

leaving the Municipal Pine Rest Cemetery.   

 

According to their study it was reported that there was no basis upon which to further reduce the current 

speed limit from 55 mph to the requested 45 mph. Attached is the letter received from the NC DOT.  

 

It is the request of the Mayor and Board of Commissioners to further seek resolution for this matter. 

Thank you for your time and consideration.  

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Cameron Dockery  

Mayor  

 

 

Enclosures: 1 

 

Cc: Clint Mack, Town of Robbins Commissioners  

 

 

/jc 

 

 


